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Marazion Surgery

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the PPG Meeting on 9th November 2023
The meeting was Chaired by Mick, who welcomed the speakers to the PPG Meeting.
1.
Speaker – Suzanne Leggett, Cornwall People First:

Cornwall People First was a registered charity in Cornwall that supported self-advocacy patients with learning disabilities/autism.  Funding usually came via the police, the NHS and Cornwall Council.  They did not do much in terms of fundraising.  
Suzanne, who worked with the charity, and Sam, who was a member, were also both registered patients at the surgery.

The surgery had previously been part of the ‘safe places’ scheme but the sign on the door was no longer evident and Juliette would arrange to get this replaced.  Patients who saw the sign would know that the surgery was a safe place to seek help.

Speak-up groups were run, where members could decide what they wanted to talk about; subjects had included help with employment, relationships, health or be a safe environment to share experiences.

The scheme to work with PPGs to promote easy-read documents and improve communication and services in primary care was to continue for a further two years.  Examples of leaflets done for other practices were circulated and it was agreed that these would be useful for many patients, including those with language difficulty and dementia.  Juliette had already expressed an interest in this project, on behalf of the PPG and Practice and Suzanne was very happy to work with them.  She was also keen to contact the social prescriber linked to the surgery, Caroline Marchant.

One of the documents that Cornwall People First was able to help prepare was a Hospital Passport.  There were many examples nationally, but they had discussed templates with Royal Cornwall Hospitals Trust (who ran all hospitals in Cornwall) and agreed which they preferred (copied below).  This contained helpful information about the patient that meant that an admission may be less stressful and aid communication.  It was agreed that such a document may be helpful for patients with dementia too.  Nigel commented that the LD Outreach Nurses could offer support with attending hospital appointments.  

Sam offered feedback on things that he felt the surgery could improve.  He found that the radio was very loud and caused anxiety that he would miss hearing his name being called.  Other patients present agreed with this and Juliette would feed this back to the Practice.  He also found that it was difficult to easily locate the room that he was being called to.  The group walked down the main corridor and Juliette explained that rooms were in order, from zero to nine.  It was agreed that the signs already in place for rooms 6,7 and 8 made those rooms easier to identify.  Juliette would feedback to the Practice that having those signs for all rooms would be very helpful.  A map in the waiting room could also easily be arranged.
Mick thanked Suzanne for attending, both on behalf of the charity and as a patient herself.  Sam was also thanked for his input and for attending, it was hoped that he would feel comfortable to attend again in the future.

2.
Speaker – Justin Olosunde, Associate Non-Executive Director, Cornwall Partnership NHS Foundation Trust:

Justin was attending both as a patient registered at the surgery, and to talk about the Community Mental Health Transformation Programme in Cornwall.  
Patients often spoke to their GP about problems, when they could access talking therapies from Outlook Southwest, for example, however secondary care services usually became involved when hospitalisation was required.  There was a gap in the service for patients with recurring needs and it was agreed that it was beneficial to support patients earlier so that their condition did not worsen to the point where hospitalisation was required.  Patients were also more comfortable seeking help or having support in their GP surgery, as this space was familiar.   

There was to be increased links with the voluntary sector, to enhance working together.  There was funding for ARRS roles, with each Primary Care Network to have three mental health support workers.  Unfortunately, the funding both nationally and locally was in doubt and out of the 45 positions only 18 were currently recruited.  Services varied across the country; it was noted that not all ARRS roles were qualified to the same level.  Justin noted that the trust previously liked to keep centralised services, but they were adapting to work more closely with roles such as the social prescribers and voluntary sectors.  
It was agreed that Nigel, on behalf of the PPG, would write a letter of support to the Primary Care Network and Integrated Care Board (PCN & ICB) to support the funding of these roles, to improve services to patients. He would forward this to Juliette.
Mick thanked Justin for attending, both as a speaker and as a patient himself.

3.
Minutes of Previous Meeting:

The Minutes of the previous meeting on 11th October 2023 were agreed to be a true record.
4.
Matters Arising:
4.4
Turnpike Newsletter:

Derek had included an article, on behalf of the PPG.
4.2
Future Events/Presentations:
Mick had been in contact with Papyrus who were happy to do a free presentation on behalf of the PPG.  They were a charity working for the prevention of young suicide, mainly focusing on people under the age of 35.  It was agreed that Mick would contact them to arrange a date in the Spring before the Easter school holidays.  It was suggested to do this after school/work hours, and possibly extend the invitation to other PPG’s, schools and pupil representatives of school councils; Mick would discuss this with Papyrus.
Hosting another diabetes group in the New Year was being discussed with Chloe Gendall, Practice Nurse and Spencer Wimbleton from Diabetes UK.

4.3
Fundraising: 

‘Name the teddy’ fundraiser was ongoing.  The 50/50 club proposal was due to be discussed with the Practice Manager, as it would require access to a bank account.

4.4
Dispensary: 

Opening hours had returned to usual (0830-1800hrs) the day after the previous meeting on 12th October.  It was noted that some patients were still not receiving text messages and Juliette would feed this back to the dispensary supervisor.
5.
Patient Feedback – Friends & Family Test:
A member enquired whether the surgery received much feedback from patients who were sent the text message after their consultation.  Juliette showed the group the feedback, which was kept in blue folders in the foyer and were also on the surgery website (link below).  

The group enjoyed seeing the feedback, which was extremely positive.

https://www.marazionsurgery.com/info.aspx?p=12 

6.
Mrs Jackie Brown – Retirement:

Mrs Brown had started work at the surgery in 1993, taking over as Practice Manager shortly after.  She helped to set up the PPG when it started in 2012.  She had stood down as Practice Manager in April, working on a project to improve the efficiency of Dispensary.  She was due to retire from General Practice on 29th November 2023.  Mick, who had been part of the PPG since the first meeting, would write to her on behalf of the PPG to wish her a happy retirement.
8.
Date of next meeting:

Justin offered to set up an emailed poll to arrange the date of the next meeting.  Juliette would forward him the details.
The next meeting was planned for late January or early February 2024.  A chair would be invited to volunteer.

Action List:

	Proposed diabetes workshop to be discussed with Practice Nurse, Chloe (early in 2024)
	Juliette

	Arrange Speaker from Papyrus
	Mick

	Name the Teddy – for sale at the surgery
	  -

	50/50 club – to discuss set up with Practice Manager
	Juliette

	Dispensary text messages
	Juliette

	Safe Places scheme signage to be reinstated on front door
	Juliette

	Map of rooms for waiting room
	Juliette

	Room signs (like the one for room 7 already in place) to be installed
	Juliette

	Letter of support for ARRS roles
	Nigel

	Letter to Mrs Brown, for retirement
	Mick

	Date of next meeting to be confirmed in late January / early February
	Justin/Juliette
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